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Gentlemen,

As I come upon the completion of my 1st year as President for this fine 
organization, I find myself extremely grateful to all those who help get things 
done around the club.  Whether it is with the daily upkeep, when something 
breaks down, or running an event like Comedy Night or Great Guinness 
Toast, I try my best to thank you all personally.  If I fail in this effort, I 
apologize and wish to thank you all right here!  

Additionally, thank you to PNCT who very generously donated a brand new 
ice machine to the club and George Pelyak for installing it.

Thank you, Fr. Joseph Desmond and Deacon’s Bob McGovern and Michael 
Lee Foster for making it possible to celebrate our 40th Annual Memorial 
Mass.  Marching in the Belmar/Lake Como parade to honor our Patron, St. 
Patrick, is a great way we can show our support for this great Club, and to 
profess how proud we are of our Irish heritage. We are especially honored to 
march behind our Pipes and Drums Band as they precede us up Main Street. 

Also, let’s congratulate, support and honor this year’s Parade Adjutant, Bob 
Hobson, and Irishman of the Year, Ray Costello as they lead the Club during 
our march. 

Reminder Alert:  This year’s Annual Installation Dinner Dance will be Friday, 
March 23rd.  Once again, the event will be held at the Battleground Country 
Club, located at 1 Covenhoven Road, Manalapan.  Sign up soon so we can 
reserve your spot.  The cost will be $85 per person, and includes a great 
dinner, open bar, and live music by the Phil Engel Band; plus, an appearance 
by the FSOS Pipes and Drums band.

Don’t forget the two FSOS - High School Senior Scholarship Programs we 
have:  (1) the Old Bridge H.S. Scholarship and, (2) the 2nd Annual Barney 
Shannon Memorial.  Details are inside.

I leave you with a Brilliant Irish Text Message: “Honey, I’m at the Club having 
1 more pint with the boys.  I’ll be home in 20 minutes.  If by chance I am not 
home in 20 minutes, read this text again!”

Sláinte 

Jeff Schuld - President



Friday Nights - Shuffleboard @ 7pm
Sunday Afternoons - Shuffleboard @ Noon
Friday Night Dinners - March 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30 @ 5pm
Top Hat Catering will be serving meatless meals for your 
dining pleasure each Friday during Lent. So, come down, 
bring the family and enjoy a reasonably priced meal.

Saturday, March 3 – Belmar/Lake Como Parade 
Investiture Day
Investiture Mass @ 10am; held at St. Rose Church - 601 7th 
Avenue, Belmar.
Investiture Luncheon to be held at Doolan’s Shore 
Club, 700 State Route 71, Spring Lake / 732-681-6171, 
immediately following Mass (there’s a donation for the 
meal).

Sunday, March 4 - 44th Belmar / Lake Como St. 
Patrick’s Day Parade 
The day begins with a 9am Mass in our club; followed by 
a brief prayer service at the monument for our deceased 
members, and then a Continental Breakfast.

Thursday, March 8 - Meeting Night
Our 2018 Officers will assume their re-elected positions 
for the upcoming year.

Saturday, March 10 - Monthly Work Party @ 
9:00am
ATTENTION all members! Your help is needed to clean 
and prepare the building for St. Patrick’s Parade. Contact 
Kenny Shanley or Mike Murphy to ask what needs to be 
done.

Sunday, March 11 - Daylight Savings Time
At 2am, reset your Clocks ahead 1 hour; plus change your 
batteries on your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide 
sensors.

Saturday, March 17 – Saint Patrick’s Day
Náomh Sástá lá Pádráig    Happy Saint Patrick’s Day! 
March 17th is the anniversary day of St. Patrick’s death.
FSOS kitchen opens at 3:00pm to serve corned beef 
platters, at $ 7.00 per platter.

Friday, March 23 - Annual F.S.O.S. Installation 
Dinner Dance @ 6pm
The 2018 Dinner Dance will, once again, be held at the 
Battleground Country Club; located at 1 Covenhoven 
Road, Manalapan; (732) 462-7575.
The cost will be $85 per person, and includes a great dinner, 
open bar, and live music by the Phil Engel Band; plus, an 
appearance by the FSOS Pipes and Drums band. Each 2018 
officer will be introduced and piped in by a member of the 
band.
Contact Jeff Schuld (732-261-8952) to reserve your table; 
sign-up sheet is posted.

Sunday, March 25 - FSOS Annual Easter Egg Hunt 
@ 1pm ‘til 4pm
Bring the kids, along with their own Easter Basket, and join 
us once again as we hunt for “real” Easter Eggs. 12:30pm 
sign up and 1pm start. Hot dogs, soda, candy; prizes for 
various age groups; loads of fun and tons of sugar!  Call 
Sue Pelyak (908-705-0058) or Denise Ryan (732-439-
2271) for information, or the “yolks” on you! Sign-up sheet 
on the board.

Sunday, April 1 - EASTER SUNDAY
Thursday, April 12 - Next Month’s Meeting @ 
8:30pm
Friday, April 13 – An Evening with a Medium - 
Doors open @ 6:30pm
The Kiwanis Club of Old Bridge is hosting an unusual 
Friday, the 13th experience in our hall: “An Opportunity 
to Connect with a Loved One Who Has Passed”. Two 
Mediums will be present for this experience (begins at 
7:30). Admission is $35 per person (non-refundable) 
but does not guarantee a session with a medium. Coffee, 
tea, soft drinks and dessert are included, but feel free to 
bring your own food or snacks. Alcoholic beverages are 
available for purchase. For further information see the flyer 
on bulletin board; contact the Kiwanis club via e-mail at 
bonnie73@yahoo.com or call 732-591-1404.

Saturday, April 14 - Next Month’s Work Party @ 
9:00am
Sunday, April 29 - Widows’ Luncheon @ 1PM
31st anniversary of Widows’ Luncheon. Invitations will be 
sent in April, so when you receive your invitation, please 
RSVP – ASAP, with your meal selection. Please feel free 
to invite a guest to accompany you to this wonderful 
afternoon as you renew old acquaintances and make new 
ones. We look forward to welcoming and serving you, and 
hope that you enjoy yourselves as much as we do. See Bob 
Quinn for details.

FORMER PRESIDENTS: PLEASE KEEP THE DATE OPEN; 
HELP IS NEEDED.

Saturday, June 16 - Annual Atlantic City  
Bus Trip
Bus trip is being planned, and is open to members and 
one guest. It is a bit early to announce which casino we are 
going to, or what the cost will be, but contact Dennis or 
Dotty Sullivan (732-238-1985) to give them a preliminary 
count.

UPCOMING EVENTS



FSOS Pipes & Drums 2018 Saint Patrick’s Parade Schedule

Sunday, March 4: Belmar

Saturday, March 10: Union County

Sunday, March 11: Rumson 

Friday, March 16: Matawan Parade - 
Jersey’s shortest parade @ 5pm 

Saturday, March 17: New York City

Sunday, March 18: South Amboy

Saturday, March 24: Highlands

Sunday, March 25: Bay Ridge, Brooklyn.

Anyone interested in playing Pipes or Drums, come down on Monday nights. - John Hatton

PARADE DAY INFORMATION
2018 Belmar/Lake Como Parade Adjutant
Congratulations to Mr. Robert Hobson, who was selected to be our 2018 Belmar / Lake Como Parade Adjutant, in 
recognition of his many years of commitment to this club. Bob  is well deserving of this honor.

This will be the 32nd Anniversary of marching in the Belmar / Lake Como Parade! 

All Members are required to march: If for any reason you cannot march, you must submit a written note to the Executive 
Board, prior to Parade Day, requesting to be excused. Automatic excuses are not given due to non-residency, work, etc. 
Those who do not submit a request, or do not sign-in, WILL receive a censure.

Uniform Information: Full FSOS uniforms must be worn on Parade Day. Uniform consists of gray dress slacks, white dress shirt 
and black shoes, which you acquire from any clothing store. The Uniform components are the green Blazer; jacket FSOS 
patch; FSOS neck-tie; beret and FSOS hat broach, which are available from TRIPLE CROWN SPORTS (TCS); see the TCS Ad 
in this newsletter for location. Visit the store to acquire everything prior to Parade Day, especially if you have a request for a 
special size blazer or beret.

Parade Day Etiquette:
Gentlemen, ensure your uniform is clean & pressed, and black shoes are polished (NO black sneakers). Limit any accessory 
to those in good taste. If you have a question on something you would like to wear, please check with the Parade Adjutant, 
President, or Marshals. You must step-off the parade with the club; you are not permitted to jump in or out of the line if we 
pass any taverns you may be interested in. Smoking and drinking are prohibited during the parade. Our Parade Marshals 
will take note of any transgression. Proper conduct is expected before, during, and especially after the parade.

DO NOT embarrass the Friendly Sons Organization, or yourself; you represent the finest Irish-American Club in the world. 
You may be censured for any transgression!

Bus Schedule:
Buses will depart the FSOS club at 11:30am sharp. In addition, there will be (1) mini-bus with limited seating, for those 
who cannot walk the parade. Please call Dennis Pinkiewicz (732-251-0333) or Jeff Schuld (732-261-8952) if you require this 
special transportation. A sign-up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board.

Once the buses leave, the Club is closed to all members, except those authorized to be in the building preparing for our 
return. The doors open when the 1st bus returns.

Bus Return Schedule from parade is as follows:

(3) buses will depart Belmar approximately 2pm, directly after the parade; at 4pm, the LAST bus will depart Belmar.

NOTE: Confirm the exact return times & location from schedule which will be posted on board. If you miss the buses, you’re 
on your own to get home!



SHENANIGANS IN SHILLELAGH LAND
  •  Talk about Deja vu: At the February 2017 meeting, Rob “Mac” McKiernan 

was named Irishman of the Year. Upon conclusion of that meeting, the 
winner for the AD Book was Rob “Mac” McKiernan. This February 2018, 
exactly one year later and immediately after “Mac’s” reign expired, he was 
the winner of the AD Book again. Coincidence or something else?

  •  This year’s election had a humorous twist to it; there was a write in campaign 
for a candidate who eventually received 13 votes. The candidate was Kevin 
Wyer’s dog! Unfortunately, or fortunately, no position was designated for 
this candidate. So, having won, the E-board needs to define a role for this 
winner. A possible position could be as the FSOS watchdog for the large 
planter in the rear parking lot, which is in the shape of a boat. Mr. President, 
do we have a sash for this position???

  •  Don Bruchez has donated proceeds from Comedy Night to the FSOS 
Scholarship Fund, and towards the purchase of a sound system for the Hall;

  •  Rob Anthony thanked all those attending the Comedy Show and Super 
Bowl Sunday for their generous food donations for the Old Bridge Food 
Bank. Please do not stop donating whenever you come to the club.

2018 FSOS CLUB DUES
If you have not paid your 2018 Club Fees, you are late!! Write separate checks for your Dues 
($100, or $25 for members over 65 with the required time), AD-Book ($60 - see article within 
this newsletter concerning the new payment structure), and Building Fund ($50). NO lump 
sum payment checks please; that usually leads to confusion, and is an accounting nightmare. 
Put your checks in one envelope, and drop into safe. Make it easy on our Treasurer and pay 
on time.

MONTHLY AD BOOK - NEW PAYMENT PROGRAM
The monthly AD Book is one of the revenue streams we count on to keep  
the Club operating.

Starting with the March meeting and going forward, we have decided to change the way we sell, 
and collect the money, for the monthly AD Book tickets. Our goal is to have all 300 AD Book 
tickets sold and paid for, by March of every year. If we can’t sellout the 300 tickets, we may be 
forced to target a lower quantity, which will result in a lower monthly payout.

All AD Book tickets will be sold as a 1-year subscription (i.e. $60) and must be paid in full, at 
the March meeting. However, before you can purchase any AD Book ticket(s), you must pay 
for any AD Book money owed from previous months or years.

Beginning with the April meeting, AD Book tickets will NO longer be sold at any meeting, nor 
will money be collected!!! If you have not paid in full at the March meeting, you lose your 
ticket(s), and must wait until the following year to get back in; and there’s no guarantee your 
ticket(s), or any ticket will be available.

Also, to re-obtain a ticket you will be required to pay any outstanding unpaid balance, based 
upon the quantity of tickets and number of months the ticket(s) which were in your possession, 
if applicable.

We understand that many members have tickets, and/or specific numbers they want to keep, 
which is why we are notifying everyone 5 months in advance, so you can properly budget and 
place money aside. This way, when March 2018 arrives you will be able to pay in full.

If you are a member in good standing, and have a large quantity of tickets, speak to Jeff Schuld 
or Dennis Pinkiewicz, and they will try to work with you.

Finally, all future new members will be offered, and encouraged, to purchase any unsold AD 
Book ticket. If no tickets are available, we will begin a waiting list.

F.S.O.S. - HIGH SCHOOL 
SENIOR SCHOLARSHIP 
PROGRAMS
It’s time to submit applications 
for the Old Bridge F.S.O.S. High 
School Scholarship Programs. 
Contact Jeff Schuld (732-261-
8952) for applications and 
details:

I. Old Bridge H.S. Scholarship - 
open to club members’ children 
or grand-children who are 
Seniors at Old Bridge High 
School only. 

II. 2nd Annual Barney Shannon 
Memorial Scholarship - open 
to members’ children or grand-
children who are Seniors at 
any High School, including Old 
Bridge H.S.

For either Scholarship, each 
candidate must submit to the 
club, a detailed letter highlighting 
their academic achievements, 
and their involvement 
in community volunteer 
organizations and athletic 
achievements. Include your 
personal contact information; 
your High School name, address, 
and school contact information; 
and where you plan to attend 
college, and your connection to 
the Friendly Sons.

Deadline for submission of 
applications is Sunday, April 15; 
with awards tentatively scheduled 
for end of April.



FSOS 2018 IRISHMAN OF THE YEAR
He was born in February 1958 in Queens, NY, and moved to Old Bridge, NJ (Madison Township) 
as a child. He grew up on Throckmorton Lane, and attended St. Ambrose school and Madison 
Township High School, where he wore a suit and tie to classes so he would get passing grades, or 
an “A” for the day.

He has four children, Michael, Colleen, Katie and Shannon. He has always been the life of the 
party and can turn a situation around within minutes. His laugh is contagious, though some may 
call it annoying, but he has a big heart, going above and beyond for people in his life.

He’s been a member of FSOS since 1979, where he has served as Keeper, Corresponding 
Secretary and then President, and is currently serving as our House Chairman. For many years 
now, he has been handling our annual Thanksgiving Food Drive, and has done an exceptional 
job seeing that needy families (approximately 50) get well stocked for Thanksgiving, and their 
children get toys for Christmas.

He is a retired member of Elevator Construction Local #1, where he put in many years. Now, he 
spends his time golfing, napping and visiting his son, Michael, daughter-in-law Christi, and of 
course his granddaughter, Mikhaela Grace, down in Florida.

An avid fan of the NY Mets and NY Jets, he’s sure to be at the club on Sundays during football 
season yelling the J! E! T! S! chant, when he’s supposed to be bartending.

Following in his father’s footsteps, who was Irishman of the Year in 1999, I now present to you this 
year’s Irishman of the Year, Ray Costello.

Presented by Larry McGrath

2018 FSOS OFFICERS
The official results of the 2018 election are in, as follows:

President  Jeff Schuld  (62 Votes)

Vice-President  Dennis Pinkiewicz Jr.  (58 Votes)

Recording Secretary  Thomas McCarthy  (62 Votes)

Treasurer  John O’Keefe  (65 Votes)

Corresponding Secretary  Thomas Jennings  (49 Votes)

Keeper of the Shillelagh  Ken Shanley  (46 Votes)

Keeper of the Shillelagh  Michael Murphy  (49 Votes)

Steward  Rick Dealy  (61 Votes)

Congratulations to our Officers, and thanks to all nominees 
for being a part of the process.

2018 FSOS BUILDING FUND
Drawing will be Saint Patrick’s Day, Saturday, March 
17, 2018 (approximately 7pm)
This is the Club’s premier annual Fundraiser for the 
upkeep of our building and grounds. Only 600 tickets 
@ $50 each, will be sold. First prize is 10,000 points, as 
well as numerous multi-point secondary prizes. See Jim 
Hartwyk (908-307-7423) for your tickets. ALL ticket 
stubs, money, and unsold tickets must be returned by 
Sunday, March 11, 2018.



Good and Welfare
Call Jim Hartwyk (908-307-7423) with G&W; give information to an e-board Officer, or e-mail to news@fsos.com.  
If a member is in the hospital, provide member’s name; details of their issue, hospital, room and phone.

GOOD:
 ■  Congratulations to the Dealy family on their brave endeavor to participate in the 2018 Seaside Heights 
Polar Bear Plunge on the last Saturday of February. Braving an air temperature of 49oF and a water 
temperature of 41oF, Rick Dealy, his wife Ann, daughter Victoria and son-in-law, Nick, along with 
7,000 hearty souls, stood at the water’s edge for about 45 minutes before the whistle signaled that the 
participants could take the Plunge. So, into the ocean they went. Brrrrr!

 ■  Thanks to every member who pitch-in daily to provide valuable help behind the bar; and to the men 
who help our Steward with their culinary skills during our monthly meeting, and other Club events;

 ■  Please bring a donation of non-perishable canned food such as stews, Italian foods, tuna, and the like. 
Peanut butter is always welcome. Toiletry items are also desired and include soap, shampoo, deodorant, 
etc., etc., etc. for the Old Bridge Food Bank;

 ■ FILFC: Dennis Sullivan;
 ■ AD Book: # 071: Bob McKiernan

WELFARE:
 ■  The late Jim Fennessey’s 6-month old great-great granddaughter, Brianna, passed away from flu;
 ■ Bobby Hutcheon’s mother, Barbara passed away;
 ■  Keep Pat Carragher Sr.; Dave Furey; Rich Green; Bill Kuebler; Frank Lynch; Bob McGowen, Bob 
McQuade; John Hoag’s wife, Catherine, and other members and/or family members who are quietly 
attending to their on-going health issues, in your prayers;

 ■ Please visit our Memorial Monument to remember our deceased members;
 ■  Remember our FSOS families who have members in the Armed Forces, as well as all U.S. troops 
stationed around the Globe; and our Disabled American Veterans, Wounded Warriors, and Veterans;

 ■  The Repass committee is asking for your help: if you or a spouse are available to donate several hours 
to assist in working any future Repass luncheons for a deceased member, please contact Jim Hartwyk, 
Jeff Schuld or Dennis Pinkiewicz. Help is greatly appreciated.

All non-member guests over 21 years old, MUST sign Guestbook at the door; it’s a requirement of our State of NJ liquor license.

If you are the last person to leave the building at night, turn off the lights and TVs; physically CHECK ALL DOORS to confirm they are 
locked; deadbolt the front door; and then drop the key into the mail slot.

An ad is a terrible thing to waste! Please patronize businesses advertised in OUR newsletter
To place an AD in our newsletter, contact Jamie O’Kane (732-425-8181),  

or e-mail your request to news@fsos.com.
Hall Rentals - Contact Tim Black (732-251-2626) to reserve the Banquet Hall, Lounge or Pavilion.



MEMBERSHIP (As of Last Month’s Meeting)

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: Dennis Bohanan, Ben McLaughlin, Joe Murray, 
Bill Schneider and Rick Dealy

1st Reading: 1st Reading Aspiring Assets (Sponsor)
David Hopman, Old Bridge (Matt Hopman)
Michael Ryan, Old Bridge ( Jeff Schuld)

2nd Reading & Vote: Assets in Training
Tim Dunnigan
Nicholas Cameron
Michael Martin

New Members: Affirmed ASSET 
Gene O’Donnell (named as a Honorary Member)

Aspiring Assets must attend (3) work parties, and their sponsor must attend (1) work party 
with their Asset, before the candidate will be approved to be a member. If a candidate, or 
their sponsor cannot attend a Saturday work party, contact our Keepers, Kenny Shanley or 
Mike Murphy to find out what needs to be done, and do it when you are both available.

March Anniversaries
30 years: Mike Donlon; Bob McQuade; 
Jack “Tiny” Redden

25 years:  Kevin Campbell; Ed Fallon

20 years: Jerry Downey

Membership Database
We occasionally receive feedback from 
members stating they’re not getting the 
monthly newsletter (either via snail mail 
or electronically), the phone call when a 
member has passed away, or when there 
are announcements of special events.

Your contact information in our 
Membership Database is a direct result of 
what you previously provided. If you have 
moved, changed your phone numbers or 
e-mail address, it is up to you to notify us, 
so that your contact information is updated 
and accurate.

To ensure that we have your correct 
information so you receive future newsletter 
mailing, “FSOS Phone Messages”, Old 
Bridge event notifications, and the other 
Chapters newsletters, e-mail your current 
information to news@fsos.com.

P. O’Brien Electric, LLC

Patrick O’Brien 
New Brunswick, NJ

License #14145 • Insured
Residential • Commercial • IndustrialEmail: pobrienelectric@aol.com 

Cell: (732) 718-0350

TALBOT INSURANCE AGENCY

Club’s Agent over 25 years

974 Englishtown Rd • Old Bridge, NJ 08857
Cell: 732-245-1559    E-mail: mcameron135@hotmail.com

Marty Cameron 
Account Executive

Phone: 732-416-0070   Fax: 732-416-0530



Family

Brush, Floss & Sláinte!

Rent Our Banquet Hall  
For Your Next Event
Call 732-251-2626

Rent Our Banquet Hall  
For Your Next Event
Call 732-251-2626

Business: 732-203-1584 Mobile: 908-601-6033

9 Ennis Drive, Hazlet, NJ 07730 E-File Services Available

REGINA E. HATTON
income tax services  •  personal & small business

Paul Pscolka     732-485-6480   
www.ivymasters.com
www.facebook.com/PaulIvyMasters

1993 Graduate Madison Central High School   B.A. M.S. Ed. University of Pennsylvania
SAT and ACT Specialist - Individual and Group, In-person and Virtual Instruction Available

When you are ready to buy a home,
I am ready to help. 

Shane Connor  |  Loan Consultant, NMLS 643632
P: 732-740-5372  |  F: 855-288-9486
343 Thornall Street, Suite 550  |  Edison, NJ 08837
Shane.Connor@CaliberHomeLoans.com  |  www.caliberhomeloans.com/sconnor

Caliber Home Loans, Inc., 3701 Regent Boulevard, Irving, TX 75063 NMLS ID #15622 (www.nmlsconsumeraccess.
org). 1-800-401-6587. Copyright ©2016. All Rights Reserved. Licensed mortgage banker n.s.--N.J. Department of 
Banking. (0739_NJ)

ANTONIO & FLYNN
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

PO 515, Old Bridge, NJ 08857

732-679-1221
This is Bill Flynn…Our Attorney Member

If You Need Expert Advice Call Bill

Accidents  
(Auto, Falldown, Etc.)

Adoption

Divorce and Family Law

DWI and other Municipal Court

Name Change

Real Estate Transactions

Wills and Probate

Worker’s Compensation

FREE INITIAL CONSULTATION FOR MEMBERS  
AND THEIR IMMEDIATE FAMILY

Michael Yuhas

THE FITZGERALD SCHOOL OF IRISH DANCE

109 Stagecoach Road  
Millstone Twp., NJ 08510
Shop Located in South River

Lic. #: 7275 
HVAC #: 147600 
Back-flow Certified

617 Highway 71, Suite 13, Brielle, New Jersey 08730
oceanviewtitle.com

John O’Malley, President

732-257-7013 
Fax: 732-409-2660 
Bonded & Insured

Certified Public Accountant

Bus./Permit #34EI01820500

Michael A. Falzone

CARY WINDISCH ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR, LLC

•  Tax Planning and Preparation 
Services

•  Business and Personal 
Financial Planning

•  Comprehensive Accounting390-7505

732-491-3685 carywelectric@aol.com

Old Bridge, NJ

126 Windingwood Dr. Apt 6A, Sayreville, NJ 08872

jomalley@oceanviewtitle.com

Tel: 732-722-8631 
Fax: 732-722-8635 
Cell: 908-278-3675

CATHLEEN DOWER
908-331-1505 FitzSchoolofID@gmail.com

fitzgeraldsirishdance.com

Cary Windisch - Residential/Commercial Electrician/owner


